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9 May 2022 

 

 

FOXGLOVE OVAL ENVIRONMENTAL WORKS 

 

EARLY WORKS NOTIFICATION –  

DRILLING WORK ACTIVITY ALONG NORTHERN BATTER 

19 May 2022 – 3 June 2022    
 
Dear resident 
 
As a local resident and/or oval user of Foxglove Oval, Council would like to advise you that our 
environmental consultants, GHD and their subcontractors, will be drilling and installing a number of gas 
monitoring wells (for validation purposes) at the northern batter of the Oval as part of the early remedial 
works. These wells will be installed in Council-owned land between Thursday 19 May to Friday 3 June, 
subject to weather conditions. This work will be conducted between 7am and 5pm Monday to Friday. 
 
GHD and its drilling contractors will be using the car parking area within Foxglove Oval to accommodate 
equipment during the period of drilling and installation. This area will be cordoned off; however the turning 
circle will still be available for public use. 
 
Council would like to thank the local community for its ongoing patience as we address the landfill issues 
and apologise for any inconvenience this work may cause. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this activity, please do not hesitate to contact Council via our project 
email or the 1800 number below. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 

 
  
Ian Downes 
Project Manager – Foxglove Oval Environmental Works 
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GHD and its drilling contractors will be using the car parking area within Foxglove Oval to accommodate 
equipment during the period of drilling and installation. This area will be cordoned off; however the turning 
circle will still be available for public use. 
 
Council would like to thank the local community for its ongoing patience as we address the landfill issues 
and apologise for any inconvenience this work may cause. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this activity, please do not hesitate to contact Council via our project 
email or the 1800 number below. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 

 
  
Ian Downes 
Project Manager – Foxglove Oval Environmental Works 
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As a local resident and/or oval user of Foxglove Oval, Council would like to advise you that our 
environmental consultants, GHD and their subcontractors, will be drilling and installing a number of gas 
monitoring wells (for validation purposes) at the northern batter of the Oval as part of the early remedial 
works. These wells will be installed in Council-owned land between Thursday 19 May to Friday 3 June, 
subject to weather conditions. This work will be conducted between 7am and 5pm Monday to Friday. 
 
GHD and its drilling contractors will be using the car parking area within Foxglove Oval to accommodate 
equipment during the period of drilling and installation. This area will be cordoned off; however the turning 
circle will still be available for public use. 
 
Council would like to thank the local community for its ongoing patience as we address the landfill issues 
and apologise for any inconvenience this work may cause. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this activity, please do not hesitate to contact Council via our project 
email or the 1800 number below. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 

 
  
Ian Downes 
Project Manager – Foxglove Oval Environmental Works 
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GHD and its drilling contractors will be using the car parking area within Foxglove Oval to accommodate 
equipment during the period of drilling and installation. This area will be cordoned off; however the turning 
circle will still be available for public use. 
 
Council would like to thank the local community for its ongoing patience as we address the landfill issues 
and apologise for any inconvenience this work may cause. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this activity, please do not hesitate to contact Council via our project 
email or the 1800 number below. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 

 
  
Ian Downes 
Project Manager – Foxglove Oval Environmental Works 
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